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EL CAMINO COLLEGE 
MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DIVISION FLEX DAY MEETING 

AUGUST 20, 2015 
 
Present: Eduardo Barajas, Michael Bateman, Lynn Beckett-Lemus, Susan Bickford, Carl 
Broderick, Thurman Brown (ITS), Susanne Bucher, Jeffrey Cohen, Diaa Eldanaf, Dominic 
Fanelli, Junko Forbes, Greg Fry, Milan Georgevich, Massoud Ghyam, Megan Granich, 
Hamza Hamza, Arturo Hernandez, Linda Ho, Anna Hockman, Judy Kasabian, Lars Kjeseth, 
Bob Lewis, Marta Maaza, Zach Marks, Alice Martinez, Art Martinez, Matthew Mata, Bonnie 
Mercado, Trudy Meyer, Ashod Minasian, Benjamin Mitchell, Kaysa Moreno, Jasmine Ng, 
Kristine Numrich, Solomon Russell, Catherine Schult-Roman, Greg Scott, Beth Schwartz, 
Larry Schreier (MSC) Aban Seyedin, Arkadiy Sheynshteyn, Ambika Silva, Jacquelyn Sims, 
Satish Singhal, Ralph Taylor, Susan Taylor, Lijun Wang, Paul Yun 

 

ITS UPDATES 

Thurman Brown (ITS) provided updates on changes that were made during the summer. 
There were four different software updates including Zum Tech, Net Ops, TI Calculator, 
Mathematica and Microsoft Office 2013.  

Computers have been updated to Mathematica 10.2.  

The new version of the TI calculators is on the system. The interface has changed so it is 
recommended that before class starts, faculty should practice using the new interface to 
become familiar with the changes.  

T. Brown is currently working on a way to push out a link so faculty can install the TI-84+ 
on their laptops.  

For any technical issues, submit to B. Mercado. It is important to be as descriptive as 
possible (i.e. exact error message, what is the screen doing, etc.). Failing to do so can result 
in a delay in resolving the issue.  

Computers on different parts of the MBA building were having issues in submitting orders 
using the Copy Center Direct webpage. This was due to network issues. Faculty should email 
B. Mercado with their computer ID number and she will submit a work order. 

Geometer Sketchpad is available for faculty laptops. 

 

INTRODUCTIONS 

All faculty and staff members introduced themselves. 
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SERVICE AWARDS 

Years of Service awards were distributed to faculty. 

During the summer, letters were sent out to faculty that were recognized by their students for 
having made an impact on them.  

 

HOUSEKEEPING ISSUES 

Mark your calendar with all meeting dates to avoid conflicts with other committee meetings.  

It is recommended that Add Codes be distributed during the second class meeting to avoid 
issues with late add petitions. If students get add codes at the last minute and have issues like 
prerequisite clearances, they’re forced to submit late add petitions and most times those are 
not approved. If instructors have extra time after class or during break, encourage students to 
use the classroom computer to process their Add Code. 

Parking will be difficult during the beginning of the semester. Faculty should give 
themselves extra time for parking and be flexible with students that might be late due to 
parking. 

Committee lists were passed around for faculty to sign up. 

When submitting final grades, highlight students that were forecasted as passing, but did not 
pass. The Math Division will reach out to those students and inform them that they must 
enroll in an appropriate level class. J. Sims will discuss the issue of students not being 
automatically dropped from a math class when they haven’t completed the prerequisite with 
ITS. Academic Senate representatives will bring this up during Academic Senate.  

After the second week of the semester, the division office will include a supplemental 
attachment to the Section Transfer Form for both instructors to explain the agreement for the 
transfer (i.e. what grades and exams will transfer).  

We would like more math representation at Onizuka Day. At this year’s Onizuka Day, an 
astronaut will be honored. There will also be an egg drop competition. J. Sims and P. Yun 
will meet to discuss the possibility of hosting an event during Onizuka Day. 

The ECC Mathematics webpage has been updated with new information including, 
Mathematica login information, department committee meeting minutes, Program Review 
and Institutional Research. There are also links to My Math Test, Gateways to Engineering, 
and MESA.  
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FLEX HOURS – NEW PROCEDURES 

One of the main changes in flex hour reporting is that individual projects need dean approval 
at least one week in advance. If the flex hour request is submitted after completion of the 
project, the dean has the right to reject it.  

 

COMMITTEE UPDATES 

DCC: Anna Hockman provided an update. There will be a meeting on 8/27/15 during the 
college hour for those interested in help using CurricUNET for Course Review. Flex credit 
may be offered. There are several courses up for review. A. Hockman will send updates to all 
faculty. J. Sims will make sure that the meeting for Math 37 is advertised in advance because 
of the large interest.  

DLOACC: Susanne Bucher provided an update. The new TracDat is up and running and 
includes an instructional video. All spring 2015 reports are due 9/11/15. 12 out of 24 SLO 
reports are complete. 4 out of 5 PLO reports are completed. Send proposed questions to S. 
Bucher by 9/11/15 to post on the portal site.  

Tutoring: Ben Mitchell and Zach Marks are co-chairs of the Tutoring Committee. The Math 
Division is looking to increase the quality of the tutoring center.  

CM2: Linda Ho provided an update. There are no SLOs needed.  The first CM2 meeting will 
be the 3rd or 4th Thursday in September. Ambika Silva and Jasmine Ng are working on the 
Math 150 Honors. Currently, CM2 is focusing on aligning the Math 150 C-ID’s. Once that is 
completed, the committee will work on a Math 150 Honors course. The last day to submit 
changes to CCC College Committee is 11/2/15 so it must be department approved by the end 
of October. If it is approved by CCC, the course will be offered a year from now. The college 
is expecting at least a year turnaround for clearance from the Chancellor’s Office. The 
department should work with administration and the curriculum committee to come up with 
recommendations because it is a real concern that courses cannot be offered more quickly. 

BSI, STEM & NetTutor: Art Martinez provided an update. NetTutor is a subscription for 
students to receive one-on-one tutoring online. This service will be advertised to students. 
The STEM committee approved supporting the work led by Greg Fry and other department 
instructors to prepare students for the AMATYC competition.  

STEM Center and MESA: Art Hernandez provided an update. MESA is doing well. It is very 
impacted and serving many students. In order for students to be eligible for the program, they 
must be enrolled in Math 170 or higher. MESA is only taking applications during the first 
four weeks of the semester. The MESA program is going to accept only 100 applications per 
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year. STEM Center services will only be for students in the MESA program. A list of 
resources (tutoring center, learning resources, etc.) will be provided to students not in the 
MESA program. 

CM3: Student attendance affects SLO performance. The committee will continue to look at 
student attendance and how that impacts SLOs and grades.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

If a student lets faculty know that they are a victim of any incidences of sexual or gender 
misconduct, it is required that the faculty member must inform the Title IX coordinator to 
ensure everyone’s safety.  

Extra Cengage books should be sent to the division office.  

The spring 2016 schedule/assignments have not been finalized.  

The Computer Science department was funded by CTEA for three faculty laptops and will be 
used to help create software and new courses.  

J. Ng announced that there will be a STEM talk on 9/16/15 from 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.  

M. Mata will also do a STEM talk on 10/7/15 at 4:00 p.m.  

 

 








